
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 
20/21 June 2024 Board Meeting 

Response to Written Comments on 
Tentative Waste Discharge Requirements for 

County of Frenso 
American Avenue Disposal Site 

Fresno County 

At a public hearing scheduled for 20/21 June 2024, the Regional Water Quality Control 
Board, Central Valley Region (Central Valley Water Board) will consider adoption of 
tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for the County of Fresno 
(Discharger), American Avenue Disposal Site, Fresno County for continued operations, 
monitoring, and corrective action. This document contains responses to written 
comments received from interested persons and parties in response to the tentative 
Order. Written comments from interested parties were required to be received by the 
Central Valley Water Board by 3 May 2024 in order to receive full consideration. 
Comments were received prior to the deadline from: 

1. Curtis Larkin, County of Fresno, 22 April 2024

Written comments from the above interested parties are summarized below, followed by 
the response of Central Valley Water Board staff. 

DISCHARGER (COUNTY OF FRESNO) COMMENTS 

DISCHARGER COMMENT #1: 

Page 3 of the attached lists the current cost estimates in 2024 $.  Also as discussed, I’ll 
send the 2023 demonstration (always a year in arrears) in May/June and the ‘new’ FA 
demonstration that will be due in September 2024 once the Tentative WDRs are 
approved for completeness of your files. 

Requirement Estimated Cost 
Closure $60,667,923 

Post-Closure Maintenance $23,374,508 
Corrective Action $2,696,565 

RESPONSE: 

The recommended revision will be made. 
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